Chairman Warren Stolp called the regular meeting of the Town of Nashwauk to order on Tuesday, November 8, 2011 at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall. Members present: Warren Stolp, Jeffrey Ekholm, Larry Laakso, Terri Holmbeck and Karine Woodman. Members absent: none.
A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Laakso to approve the treasurer’s report as read. Total receipts: $77,504.88. Total disbursements: $124,716.41. Total ending balance for the month: $235,083.49. Certificate of Deposit: $0. Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to approve the clerk’s minutes of the last regular meeting. Motion carried unanimously.
A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to approve the clerk’s minutes of the October 25th, 2011 special meeting. Motion carried unanimously.
A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Laakso to approve and pay all claims presented to the board for payment. Motion carried unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Mr. Pat Coughlin was absent therefore no report was given on the Greenway Recreation Board. 
2. A discussion was held regarding the status of the grader. A new grader was purchased; and the old grader was traded in. Everything is going good with the new grader. 
3. Clerk Woodman gave an update regarding her conversation with the MN Association of Townships regarding any employment/hiring procedures the township may need to follow. There are no specific procedures to follow except for state laws. You can also make the current temporary position a permanent position. Chairman Stolp said there was more information to be discussed regarding PERLA but didn’t have all the information at this time. He will get more information for the next meeting.

4.  No other old business was brought forward for discussion.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Chairman Stolp requested the December meeting be changed from Tuesday, December 13th to Monday, December 12th at 7:00 PM. 
*Motion by Ekholm, seconded by Laakso to change the December meeting to Monday, December 12th at 7:00 PM at the Cloverdale Hall. Motion carried unanimously.
2. A discussion was held regarding the hours for the Cloverdale Rink for the 2011-2012 season. It was suggested to maybe put the lights on a timer so even though the warming shack might be closed on certain days, the lights can be on until a certain time to allow anyone to use the rink anyways. Ekholm will find out the costs to put a timer on the lights. The rink schedule will be discussed further at the next scheduled meeting.
3. Correspondence

a. 2012 MBA scholarship program for families of MN public employees

b. Dedication of Nashwauk Area Veterans Memorial 11/11/11 at 2:00PM

c. Arrowhead ProCare Pool – Delegate process for annual meeting

4. Clerk Woodman discussed the long distance of the Cloverdale Hall. There should not be any long distance available so she will call and get it cancelled. She will also check if the township garage long distance can be put on Qwest instead of AT&T.
5. Chairman Stolp discussed some information he received from Itasca County regarding an easement for a turnaround on Township Road 611. This is only informational at this time and when more information is available, he will discuss it at the meeting.
With no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Laakso to adjourn at 7:23 PM. Motion carried unanimously.


The next regular meeting will be on Monday, December 12, 2011 at 7:00PM in the Cloverdale Hall.
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